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 MINUTES FOR HEMSBY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 21 JANUARY 2008 

 

 Police report given by PCSO:: 
Chalets being broken into - investigations are being carried out 
Newport Road – cars parking on the footpath – this practice has stopped – PCllrs 
reported this is not the case cars are still parking on the footpath – this will be 
investigated further. 
St Marys Close – the problems with parents driving into this area when dropping the 
children off to school has stopped, but the area will be monitored. 
Social Club – there has been an incident – the person has been arrested. 
Minuteman speed of traffic recorder – this equipment was placed on Martham Road 
from 28/11 to 12/12 and the recorded number of vehicles going out of the village 
between 7am – 8pm was 23058 and the speed recorded was between 31 – 37 miles 
per hour – vehicles coming into the village from 7am to 8pm were 22488 and the 
speed recorded was 27.4 – 34.2 miles per hour Winterton Road had this equipment 
placed on the road from 28/11 to 12/12 and the recorded number of vehicles going to 
Winterton  from 7am to 8pm was 8128 and the recorded speed was 27.3 – 37.3 miles 
per hour – vehicles travelling to Yarmouth between 7am and 8pm were 8298 and the 
speed recorded was 27 – 36 miles per hour.  

 The following planning applications were considered: 
 ‘06/07/1084/F erection of shed l 9a Easterley way for Mr Shreeve – how can the PC 
comment when the shed is there 
‘06/07/1073/F conservatory to rear 21 Waters Lane for Mr Pearson – PCllrs have no 
objections 
 0610711089/F electricity voltage regulator site Kings Loke for EDF – PCllrs have no 
objections  
‘06/08/0039/F erection of a new house and garage 25-26 St Marys Road for Mr 
Walsh – how can the PC comment when it has been built 
‘06/08/0028/F var of condition of PP 06/06/081 9/F to extend period of markets/car 
boots from 23 March 2008 - 31 October 2008 Waters Lane for Hemsby PC  - PC’s 
application 
‘06/08/0042/F ext to existing building to provide ground and first floor storage areas 
and disabled toilet facilities – The Sands Amusements for Mr Parnham – PCllrs have 
no objections  
‘06/08/0041/F single storey side ext 33 Four Acres for Mr & Mrs Mitchell – PCllrs have 
no objections 

 The following planning decisions by Great Yarmouth Borough Council were reported: 
‘06/07/0963/F retention of existing double garage The Vineries - granted with 
condition for private domestic use  
‘06/07/0788/F demolition of vehicle showroom and erection of MOT test building 
Cross Roads Garage - granted with conditions operating times 8am - 6pm Monday to 
Friday 8arn - 1 pm on Saturdays. Arrange parking on site  
‘06/07/0936/F ground & Ist floor ext to side 10 Fallowfield for Mrs Atlee –granted 
‘06/07/0314/F alt and ext to dwelling, new conservatory and ext to existing boundary 
wall - The Cottage for Mr Chandler - granted  
‘06/07/0983/F improvements to form continental raised decking dining area and 
improvements to frontage Hollywood Diner for Geoff Watling - granted  
‘06/07/0971/F proposed bungalow for holiday use and garage 'Dun Roamin' plot adj 
Four Acres Estate for Mr Mullaney - granted  
‘06/07/0989/CU change of use from holiday let to all year let or residential use 5 The 
Jasmines for M/s Chalmers – refused – contrary to Policies HOU15 & TR20. 
‘06/07/0979/F retention of 2.4m high paling fences to boundary Sunderdowner 
Holiday Park for the Sundowner Ltd – granted  
‘06/07/1010/F single storey side ext Foxholme Four Acres Est for Mr Broughton - 
granted 
‘06/07/0871/F dem ext garage & erection of 2 storey side ext to provide utility WC & 
garage with bedroom & bathroom over 13 Sweetacres for Mrs Punchard - granted 

 Village Hall - the Parish Council agreed to give the VHall additional land so that the 
Social Club is able to build a small extension. 

 USED COOKING FAT AND OIL STOP PUTTING IT DOWN THE SINK OR TOILET, 
this is a service for businesses it will be collected FOC by telephoning 0800 



9777 847 or as a private residents and business you can take it to Caister 
Recycling. 

 Street lighting scheme - all the 40 properties in The Close were sent a letter for there 
opinion in having street lights, if the occupiers objected to the proposed scheme they 
had to inform the Parish Council by 17 January 2008.  Only 4 property occupiers 
objected to the scheme so it will be going ahead in 2008. 

 Litter bin - a delivery vehicle has backed into a litter bin in Fakes Road, GYB 
Services have been requested to carry out the repair. 

 Playing field - the Sports & Social Club have been given permission to hold a Fete on 
the Waters Lane playing field on 26 & 27 July 2008, any enquiries to Tony Bowgen 
tele 01493 731411. 

 The next Parish Council meeting will be held on the 18 February 2008 at 7 30pm in 
the Parish Office.  

 If you have anything in the meantime for the Parish Council please contact Shirley 
Weymouth on 01493 731625. 

 
These Minutes have been agreed by Bob Reynolds (Chairman 


